Brief from the Secretariat
2021 Fourth-Quarter Meeting of the MIMAROPA Special Committee on Culture (SCC)

9 November 2021 via Zoom videoconference
Subject

:
SHIFT FROM THE QUARTERLY TO SEMESTRAL MEETING

OF THE MIMAROPA SCC
Action requested
:
FOR APPROVAL AND ADOPTION
1. The MIMAROPA SCC facilitates the efforts of the Regional Development Council (RDC) members and the cultural sector to attain the goals of the MIMAROPA Regional Development Plan 2017 to 2022 (RDP) Chapter 7 – Promoting Filipino Culture and Values towards Bayanihan.

2. The MIMAROPA SCC members are chosen from among the regional line agencies (RLAs), local government units (LGUs), and private sector representatives (PSRs) based on their contributions to the attainment of the Chapter 7 targets.

3. However, in the previous years, the SCC has encountered a challenge in convening the body, primarily due to the lack of quorum and strategic agenda. The previous SCC meetings were held with agenda items that were frequently for the information of the body only.

4. Hence, the National Commission for Culture and the Arts (NCCA) would like to propose that the SCC meetings be held from the current quarterly to semestral, beginning 2022. Specifically, the shift from quarterly to semestral meetings will allow the SCC to:
· Enhance the preparations for the meetings and dissemination of the notices; hence, improving the attendance rate from the members; and

· Focus on the crafting of more strategic matters in the agenda.
Recommendation
:
FOR THE SCC TO APPROVE AND ADOPT THE PROPOSED




SHIFT FROM THE QUARTERLY TO SEMESTRAL MEETINGS
